         Burghfield  & Mortimer  Neighbourhood  Action Group Meeting   Minutes   of the  Meeting

12th  February 2025

(At  Burghfield  Village Hall.)       (V3)
ATTENDING :     Committee: 

David Kilshaw( Chair) , John Wells, Graham Bridgman, Fenella Kilshaw, P.C    Dan Clothier,    P.C  Robert Hubbard-Clark ,Dudley Ives, Ian Morrin, Jim Thompson , Richard Coles.

Members  of the  Public: 

Steve Martin, Tricia  Martin, David Hannington, Ivan Wise, Eric Howell, Andy Bell,Bella Streeter, Tim Baker, J.Dalton, Jen Bramwell. 

The Chairman welcomed everyone

 The Chairman  commented: 

“I am delighted to see so many interested members of the Public, and committee members here this evening   ” I hope  you find  our  NAG  group   informative, and  hopefully   contribute towards  problem  solving in the  parishes”  

Topics for discussion  are Speeding, and A.S.B.  

2, Apologies for absence:-     Only  one: 

 The  representative for  West Berkshire Council,  Nick Carter,  who is on holiday.

3. Matters Arising: 

Thames  Valley  Police read  out the results  of the previous NAG  report 
Neighbourhood Policing Team 

4. A question was raised regarding action for speeding along   the Street Incidents  from 2018  onwards were cited-  some serious RTC’s in that  time .  

It was suggested  that  a 20mph  Speed Limit  throughout the length  of   The Street would reduce incidents, especially  outside both schools.  

This proposal could be put  to WBC?  

A general discussion ensued  regarding traffic calming measures,  including  the use of  S.I.D  and other deterrents, including  active signage.

Eric Howell, commented on the Graffiti.  Universal condemnation was voiced about the new Skate park being painted white, and  on the  Recreation ground, but also on street in  Mortimer .    

Eric also asked about the printed rumour in local social media relating to  Four Houses Corner,and was the quoted total cost at  £16 million correct?   Graham Bridgman said he will have an accurate figure shortly, but it is  much ,much, lower than that 

Regarding A.S.B , in general terms, subject to discussion but in summary,  TVP  are now  focussing on  ASB  here, and results are  visible.  Parents have been spoken to, with varying degrees of interest. Many of the youths have been identified and  Willink  School are  working with TVP and  the parents to eliminate the  trouble.  

As  always,  Goodboys Lane,  and junction are often the place for serious  accidents  and  needs  reviewing  as to Street furniture warnings.

Jim Thompson asked  about  best methods to contact TVP . It was suggested  to use  the Inter Web  site  for  TVP contact, and  fill in the  forms  there .  101 was  an alternative  but  regarded as  rather  congested  at times . 999  of course for all emergencies. 

A.O.B. 

I was asked to suggest  the phone box  now  be returned to its traditional Post Office Red ?  The blue was during Covid , but  is there any  village support  to restore it to  Red?

The  next meeting  to  be announced  shortly,  and  again,  the committee are delighted to see so  many   community  members  at this meeting.

                                      NEXT MEETING DATE  TO  BE ADVISED

.Richard Coles, 

BNAG  Secretary 

